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TxDOT is currently planning improvements on FM 1103 from TH 35 to Rodeo Way Drive. The
proposed TxDOT improvements are to widen the existing two-lane facility to four-lanes,
including raised medians and left turn lanes, two 5 bike lanes, curbs and gutiers, underground
storm sewer system, and 6” sidewalks along both sides of the roadway (collectively referred to as
the “FM 1103 Improvements”). The existing FM 1103 right-of-way (‘ROW) is 80 feet wide,
and the proposed ROW is 120 feet. TxDOT will acquire the additional ROW. The City will
request TxDOT that the design for the FM 1103 Improvements accommodate for the addition of
future express lanes within the median.

Under TXDOT’s “Turnback Program” the City will request that upon TXDOT’s completion of
the FM 1103 Improvements that TxDOT transfer to it (or an instrumentality thercof) ownership
of FM 1103 from IH 35 to Weil Road including the ROW.

Cibolo Turnpike proposes to add two express lanes within the median, a distance of
approximately 4 miles the “Cibolo Expressway.” The Cibolo Expressway project would begin
after the completion of the TXDOT FM 1103 Improvements, and the City’s acceptance of FM
1103 from TxDOT. The Cibolo Expressway will be funded solely by Cibolo Tumpike; and, as
provided herein, the construction of the Cibolo Expressway shall be coordinated with TXDOT so
that the construction of the express lanes shall occur simuitancously with the construction of the
proposed TxDOT improvements in order to minimize traffic disruption on FM 1103.





